
 

 

Friday, [02.10.23]                                     I OPPOSE [HB 3125].  

The "Text of [HB 3125] states, "Establishes Public Drinking Water and Sewer Ratepayer Assistance Fund. 

Directs Housing and Community Services Department to provide grants from moneys in fund to qualified 

organizations to distribute water and sewer bill payment assistance to low-income residential 

households. 

[HB 2813 (2023)] mandates safe drinking water. 

Who are these "..qualified organizations...?" It is my opinion, the pernicious parasites, colloquially 

referred to as the, "Nonprofit Corporations," will be in charge of doling out taxpayer's money while 

collecting fat and juicy fees for their services. 

Allocating [$15,000,000] from the GENERAL FUND to the Housing and Community Services Department, 

with continued funding thereafter, is a nightmarish scenario reflecting a total abdication of fiduciary 

responsibilities and obligations.    

The Housing and Community Services Department already is going to receive millions to carry out the 

nightmare of nightmares, the communist manifesto referenced and incorporated into "The Housing 

Needs Analysis [HB 2889 (2023)]." 

"Low-interest, Non-forgivable loans" should be used to accomplish the intent of [HB 3125]. 

Oregon is going further into debt and property taxes are most certainly to increase, to pay for the 

"gifting of taxpayer money" to financially support the communist state. 

David S. Wall 
Mr. Oregon Concurs. 
 

 


